McDermott Will&Emery

Boston Brussels Chicago Dallas Düsseldorf Frankfurt Houston London Los Angeles Miami Milan Munich New York Orange County Paris Rome Seoul Silicon Valley Washington, D.C. Strategic alliance with MWE China Law Offices (Shanghai)

Clare Connor Ranalli Attorney at Law cranalli@mwe.com +1 312 984 3365

May 18, 2017

Via Federal Express

Ms. Courtney Avery Administrator Illinois Health Facilities & Services Review Board 525 W. Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor Springfield, IL 62761

RECEIVED

MAY 1 9 2017

Re: E-014-17

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Dear Ms. Avery:

Please see the attached letter noting St. Mary's Hospital discontinuation of its licensed long term care beds. Thank you.

Very truly yours,

Clare Connor Ranalli

CCR/pc Enclosure

DM_US 81975882-1.086609.0014



May 17, 2017

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS

Ms. Kathy Olson Board Chair Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor Springfield, IL 62761

Re: E-014-17

Dear Ms. Olson:

Please be advised that the discontinuation of Long Term Care services at HSHS St. Mary's Hospital Decatur has been completed. The discontinuation took place pursuant to the Certificate of Exemption application approved by the Health Facilities & Services Review Board.

We wish to thank the staff and the Board for their cooperation.

Sincerely,

Dan Perryman, FACHE President & CEO St. Mary's Hospital